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By Lisa Hatfi eld
The Jan.12 meeting of the Tri-Lakes 
Wastewater Facility (TLWWTF) Joint Use 
Committee (JUC) included a report on the 
current total phosphorus (TP) treatment 
expansion construction, news about pos-
sible delays in tighter state nutrient water 
quality restrictions, and discussion about 
the access easement to the construction 
site for the expansion project. 

Tri-Lakes Facility Manager Bill Burks 
summarized plant operations saying, “We 

have got such a nice plant. It performs re-
ally well.” 

TLWWTF operates as a separate joint 
venture public utility and is owned in equal 
one-third shares by Monument Sanitation 
District (MSD), Palmer Lake Sanitation 
District (PLSD), and Woodmoor Water 
and Sanitation District (WWSD). The 
three-member JUC acts as the board of the 
facility and consists of one director from 
each of the three owner districts’ boards: 
MSD board Treasurer Don Smith, who is 

of two people to be involved with every 
transaction, expenditure, and revenue 
stream. The town’s accounting complies 
with Governmental Accounting Standards 
Board policies, Rogge said. Management 
of records has also improved, according to 
Rogge.

As a result, the town can expect a 
much less expensive and more timely au-
dit this year, Rogge said. He estimated that 
the town had lowered costs for fi nancial 
services by about $17,000.

Film on Palmer Lake Star 
seeks funding

Jim Sawatzki of Palmer Divide Produc-
tions told the board about his efforts to 
produce a fi lm documenting the history of 
the star at Palmer Lake. The fi lm has al-
ready been shot, but Sawatzki asked the 
board to provide $1,500 to complete edit-
ing. Sawatzki expects the fi lm to be shown 
on public television, and offered the town 

a chance to publicize the town on the fi lm’s 
packaging and credits in return for the fi -
nancing.

Green-Sinnard said she would present 
the board with suggestions for how to fi nd 
the requested funds in the 2016 budget at a 
future board meeting.
American Legion post seeks to 

honor “hometown heroes”
Jim Bergeron of American Legion Tri-
Lakes Post 9-11 asked the board to give the 
post permission to hang posters honoring 
town residents from lamp posts. All costs 
would be borne by the post, Bergeron said. 
The board voted unanimously to allow the 
post to proceed with the project.

The meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 
**********

The two meetings for February will be at 
6:30 p.m. on Feb. 11 and Feb. 25 at Town 
Hall, 42 Valley Crescent. Meetings are 
normally held on the second and fourth 

Thursdays of the month. Information: 
481-2953.
James Howald can be reached at james-

howald@ocn.me. 
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Total phosphorus clarifier 
remains on schedule

	

“Honey Do” of Tri-Lakes 
Will do almost any job your honey won’t do!        

Tate	Schlosser	
719-433-5200		

ü Painting 
ü Roofing 
ü Tile Work 
ü Blinds 
ü Toilet Work 
ü Landscape 
ü Moving 
ü Organizing 
ü Labor 

ü Faucets 
ü Windows  
ü Lighting 
ü Pet Walking 
ü Pet Poo Cleanup 
ü Snow Shoveling 
ü Concierge 
ü Errands 
ü Construction 

This Honey Will Do… 

	

Get 30 minutes of FREE labor 
if you book by February 16th! 

summitsky@hotmail.com	


